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Early Discount Registration Deadline: December 18, 2015.  
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2 

Thank You  
To our  

SponsorsSponsors   
 

Gold Sponsors 

Career Solutions Publishing  (page 12) 

Carolina Training Associates, Inc.  (page 4) 

Certiport  (page 20) 

The Conover Company  (page 25) 

Learning Labs, Inc.  (page 8) 

Lenoir Community College  (page 18) 

NC Modernist Houses  (page 22) 

Petersonôs Nelnet, LLC  (page 15) 

WhiteBox Learning  (page 6) 
 

Silver Sponsors 
Strivven Media 

Todayôs Class - Melior, Inc.  
 

Bronze Sponsors 

Pearson / NCCER 

Vision Office Systems 
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EXECUTIVE DIRECTORôS MESSAGE 
Ruth Huff, NCACTE Executive Director  

As your executive director, I have been busy 

updating our membership database.  If you are not 
receiving emails weekly, please send me your email 

address so you can keep up to date with 

information.  I am assigning membership numbers 
which we will be using soon.  You will be notified 

of your number and after our spring workshop.  

The òmemberõs onlyó section on our website will 

be up and running with lesson plans, activities and 
best practices.  We can continue to add 

information as we receive it.  This will be a 

valuable member service for us as we are always 

looking for new ideas for the classroom.   

 
You should attend the spring workshop and have 

the opportunity to be a part of this new adventure 

for our association.  The Spring Workshop will be 
held February 18-19, 2016 at the DoubleTree by 

Hilton in Atlantic Beach.  It is not too late to 

register.  We will also be working with the 

Department of Public Instruction for updates and 

planning for our annual summer conference. 

 
Over 50 NCACTE members were among the 

3,800 attendees at the 2015 CareerTech VISION 

Conference in New Orleans, Louisiana, last 
month.  The workshops were designed to provide 

all educators valuable information that could be 

taken back to our local agencies.  There were 
over 500 workshops and no one had to search 

very far to find a session that would benefit them 

and their division.  New Orleans was a great place 

to hold this conference.  It was great to see the 
recovery this city has accomplished following 

Hurricane Katrina, although there is much more 

that needs to be done.  This yearõs event was 
outstanding.  We were represented well at the 

Assembly of Delegates by Christy Cheek, 

NCACTE President; Taylor Baldwin, NCACTE 
Historian; and myself.   The delegate assembly 

considered 10 bylaws changes -- most passed 

except for one concerning retired members not 
being able to hold office, which was sent back to 

the committee. 

 

A t  t h e  S t a t e 

Associations Awards 
Breakfast,  Nor th 

Carolina was awarded 

the Quality Association 
Award for 2015.  This 

award is based on our 

meeting specific goals 

set by ACTE each year.  Christy Cheek and Joann 
Honeycutt received this award for our state 

membership. Only 4 of the 9 states in Region II 

received this award.  We have based the NCACTE 
Quality Division Award on these requirements and 

need every division to complete this award by June 1st 

and send to Ruth Huff. 

 

The month of February is Career & Technical 
Education month.  This provides a wonderful 

opportunity to publicize the good things going on in 

our CTE programs.  Be sure to recognize students and 

teachers who are doing spectacular things for Career 

and Technical Education. 

 
 As the new year begins, we should be making plans to 

attend the National Policy Seminar in Washington, DC.  

òHelp to Build a Stronger Perkins Actó is the theme for 
the 2016 National Policy Seminar, which will be held 

on February 29-March 2 at the Crystal City Gateway 

Marriott in Arlington, Virginia.  Registration 
information is available at www.acteonline.org.  It is 

important for us to develop a relationship with our 

congressmen and let them know what we are doing 

and what our needs are.   We must also do the same 
at the state level by planning to attend our Raleigh 

Policy Seminar in May. 

 

Membership is slowly growing.  Please remember - if 

you join only NCACTE and your division, your 
membership expires on July 31th of each year.   We 

have many people who have an expired membership 

and they should be renewing as soon possible.  If you 
have any questions regarding your membership, please 

contact me at rbhuff777@gmail.com .  And as always, 

let me know how I can be of service to you. 

http://www.acteonline.org
mailto:rbhuff777@gmail.com
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From Your President  
Christy Cheek 

 

Happy Holidays! I cannot thank you enough 
for your hard work and dedication this fall.  At 
the Fall Professional Development Meeting 
everyone worked hard on their by-laws, 
division structure, and participated in a great 
professional development workshop.  Since 
then, I had the opportunity to attend the IMC 
Fall Mini Conference and the Fall 
Administrator's Conference and what I 
noticed at both of these events was the 
outstanding teamwork between the divisions 
and NCDPI Staff.  It was evident that the 
planning teams had worked hard to put 
together professional development that was 
relevant and meaningful for the attendees. 
This collaborative work was powerful for 
everyone involved. 
 
I also attended the national ACTE 
conference in New Orleans, Louisiana where 
I was able to not only represent North 
Carolina ACTE, but Buncombe County 
Schools as well.  NCACTE Members Amy 
White, Taylor Baldwin, Lisa Roberts and I 
attended from my district, along with Mrs. 
Susanne Swanger our Associate 
Superintendent and Mr. Nathan Allison, 
Nesbitt Discovery Academy Principal.  Mrs. 
Swanger, Mr. Allison, Mr. Baldwin and I 
presented on our new STEM-themed high 
school and I also had the opportunity to 
present with Ms. Erlene Brogden, CTE 
Director from Wayne County Public Schools 
and Mrs. Jo Anne Honeycutt, our state CTE 
Director.  Amy White also presented for the 
FACS division.  Ruth Huff, Taylor Baldwin 
and I also served as voting delegates at the 
Assembly of Delegates Meeting where the 
candidates gave their speeches and the 
national by-laws were amended.  If you have 
never attended this conference, I urge you to 
do so, as it gives you a chance to learn from 
others and showcases not only our state, but 
brings recognition to your school system. 

As we think about 
our work for the 
remainder of the 
year, I will ask you to 
revisit our strategic 
plan and continue to 
work on ways to 
promote CTE. One 
of the main themes at the national conference 
was around promoting CTE as a whole and 
raising awareness for the work we do 
collectively. I am very proud to be from the 
Administrators Division, however, we cannot 
compete among ourselves and we must stand 
united as a group of people working toward a 
common goal of graduating students with the 
skills they will need to make them ready for their 
next walk of life.  One state used the slogan, "I 
am CTE" and did a campaign around that. It 
was very uplifting to see their entire state in their 
shirts and blinking pins with ñI am CTEò. We 
need to do something like that for summer 
conference!!! I think we can work together to 
pull that off. Let's try and see how it goes. 
 
I asked Mrs. Honeycutt to write an article for the 
newsletter and am excited that her article is 
included in this edition. We need NCDPI's 
leadership to help us and I am excited she 
supports our efforts. NCDPI staff works 
continuously to ensure our curriculums are up-to
-date and reflective of the current practices 
being used in business and industry.  How 
fortunate we are to have them in our corner for 
our students. 
 
Please make sure you sign up for the 
Legislative Policy Seminar in May and for 
summer conference in July. These are two 
professional development opportunities you 
should take advantage of.  Again, I thank you 
for all that you are doing to move the 
organization forward and I look forward to 
seeing you in February. 
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From Your State CTE Director  
Jo Anne Honeycutt 
 

As we approach the mid-point of the school year, many of us begin to 

reflect on the accomplishments of the past few months and make plans for 

the coming semester. For most, we can find successes and areas to 

improveðit seems we almost never accomplish all that we would like to 

do. Developing and maintaining high quality CTE programs are complex 

tasks. Many different stakeholder groups and need to respond to so many 

external variables make our work increasingly complex and our mission 

more and more critical. I believe that we are the key to economic success 

for our state and for our citizens; we have an important mission to prepare 

students for work and a future that we are not certain of. 

 

Solving complex problems requires the work of many individuals and organizations. Research shows 

that the kind of change and influence necessary to make resolve complex social issues comes from the 

collective impact of dedicated stakeholders. The body of work on collective impact underscores the need 

for groups to agree on a common agenda and to align strategies to accomplish a common goal. 

 

As I think about the relationship between NC DPI and NCACTE, I see a rich history of working together 

for a common CTE mission. We have been partners in many endeavors such as professional development 

and advocacy and have benefited from those efforts. We share a passion for advancing high quality CTE 

in North Carolina and for supporting students so they can be their best self. 

 

As we start 2016, it is appropriate to reflect on these past successes and to think about how we can work 

together better in the coming months and years. We must identify the strategies that each organization 

can implement to move toward our common goals. We must be willing to leverage our individual and 

collective strengths to advance our work. We must be open to asking hard questions, analyzing why 

strategies do and do not work, and redirecting resources to those efforts that generate the best results. 

 

The CTE Division is committed to our collective success and your CTE Program Area Consultants stand 

ready to work with your divisions. Together we can ensure that CTE students leave school ready to be 

productive workers and citizens. 

 

  to Pam Orbison  
 

   Your newly-elected  
       2016 -17 President-Elect 
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